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    DRAFT -4/ /07
  
                                                               FINAL – 05/10/07
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

April 26, 2007

	Introduction   
Roll Call 
	1.   The meeting of the Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:00 p.m. with President Maria Saénz presiding.  This meeting was held in the Gadsden Administrative Complex Board Room at 4950 McNutt Road, Sunland Park, New Mexico. Board Members present were Mr. Daniel Castillo, Mr. Craig Ford, Ms. Maria E. Saénz and Mrs. Jennifer Viramontes.  Mrs. Manuela Huerta arrived at 5:25 p.m.

	Pledge &                
Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  The mission statement was read by Mr. Ford.  

	Supt.'s Report       

	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:
A.  Superintendent’s Report 
            Supt. Haugen reminded the Board of the TOTY banquet on Friday, April 27, 2007 and that the Employee Retirement and Recognition Reception is scheduled during the next regular board meeting, May 10, 2007.   The reading conference hosted by the district was well attended.  Supt. Haugen thanked Ms. Ann Steinhoff president of the Reading Association for a job well done.  Supt. Haugen said that letters of intent will be going out to all employees next week, with letters of intent for 260 day employees going out sometime in late May.             

	Board President’s Report 
	      B.   President Saénz said that they had all attended the National School Boards Conference and enjoyed all of the presenters.  She was most impressed by the student groups that performed, which reflects on how great the teachers are.  President Saénz also attended the Special Olympics and District Art Show and on April 24th the Region VII NM School Boards Meeting where there were performances from the Anthony Elementary Ballet Folklorico and the Santa Teresa H.S. Mariachi groups.  

	Board                 

Members
	     C.  Board Members:
           Mrs. Viramontes said that the nicest part of the NSBA Conference was all of the persons from the district that attended because of our two programs, GMI and Dual Language.  Mrs. Viramontes thanked Mr. Gallegos, Mr. Rivera and the STHS Mariachi band, Mr. Romero and the Ballet Folklorico.  Mrs. Viramontes attended the District Art Show and congratulated Mr. Hinojosa, Ms. Watson and Mrs. Cantrell for their hard work and helping with getting the centerpieces for the Region VII meeting.  Every school was represented.  The winning centerpiece was from Desert Trail Elementary.  The Board will be giving out an award that will be called “Rising to the Occasion.”   The centerpieces will be used at the Employee Recognition Reception.  
           Mr. Ford said that he too enjoyed the NSBA Conference; he enjoyed in particular a teacher Ellen Gruwell from Long Beach who made an impression on all.    

           Mr. Castillo said he also attended the NSBA Conference and felt he learned a lot.  Mr. Castillo commented that even though we need some help we are doing great things.  It is great to hear people say that we are doing so well.
            Mrs. Huerta apologized for arriving late.  

	Student Rep.
	      D.  Bobby Salcedo – absent 

	Personnel Report
	     E.   Mr. Haugen informed the Board that the personnel report was included for their information and no action was required.

	Modification       
of the Agenda
	4.  Mrs. Viramontes made motion to accept the agenda without modifications.  Supt.     Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Consent                  Agenda
	5.  Mrs. Viramontes moved to approve the consent agenda as presented.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Open Forum         
	6.  Open Forum  - None

	Local Labor Management Relations Board Nominee
	7.  Action Items:
    A.  Discussed a nominee to the Labor Management Relations Board.  No recommendation was received from the union.  The LRMB has 2 members, which makes quorum to meet and take action.  There being no nominee recommendation no action was needed on this item.

	 CASH Program

	8.  Discussion Items:
     A.  Supt. Haugen explained that the CASH Program will be implemented at Sunland Park Elementary and at Mesquite Elementary.  Both schools will participate in the energy conservation pilot program.  A meeting is scheduled for May 15, 2007 with staff to go over the details of the program.  

	In-School Suspension 
	    B.    Supt. Haugen reported to the Board that he had discussed with the elementary administrators about having an In – School Suspension (ISS) classroom in the elementary schools.  The majority of the administrators felt that classroom management training would work better than pulling the student from the class and placing him in an ISS classroom.  The possibility of looking into an alternative program for the middle schools was also discussed.  

	Facilities Master Plan Update
	     C.   The ARC submitted an update to the Facilities Master Plan addressing the projected growth in the southern area, Sunland Park and Santa Teresa.  

	NMSBA Business

 
	   D.    President Saénz advised the board members on upcoming events, information and nominations from the NMSBA.  A packet of information and nomination forms was given to the board members to look over and consider.  

	Audit Update
	  E.     Associate Superintendent Laura Garcia gave the Board an update on the status of the two on going audits and indicated the timeline for completion.  

	NALEO Resolution 
	  F.     President Saénz asked the board members to review the resolution for NALEO –National Association of Latino Elected Officials.  

	Closed Session     
	9. Mrs. Viramontes motioned to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to NMSA 1978, 10-15-1, H-2 to discuss personnel actions, pending litigation, collective bargaining and the superintendents summative evaluation.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 6:17 p.m.   

	Reconvene 

in Open Session 
	10. Mrs. Viramontes motioned to reconvene in open session.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 7:23 p.m.

	Adjourned 
	     Mr. Ford motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:24 p.m.                        
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